
Historic Map Review 

The project area, along with most of southern Alachua County, is located within a large 
land grant that was given to Don Fernando de la Mata Arredondo in 18 17 by the Spanish 
Crown. The grant later became known as the Arredondo Grant. At this time most of the 
Spanish activity was along the northeastern coast of Florida. However, the draw to this 
inland region was solely due to the expansive natural prairie land found within Payne's 
Prairie which, at the time, provided the best cattle grazing land in north Florida. The 
Spanish had been using the prairie for over a century for cattle ranching with the La Chua 
ranch located within a portion of the prairie known today as Alachua Sink. 

A map of the Arredondo Grant was produced in 1846. This map shows numerous 
separate land grants within Payne's Prairie; the result of the parceling up and resale of the 
most fertile ranch lands in the grant. The portion of the map indicating Township 10 
South Range 19 East shows the project area located along the southern edge of the 
swampland of Hogtown Prairie along the border of Sections 10 and 1 1 (Figure 5). Just 
over a mile to the southeast of this location is the Gary Grant and the Thomas Napier 
Grant located along the northwestern edge of Payne's Prairie. 

No cultural activity is depicted within or in the direct vicinity of the project area on this 
map. It is likely that the subject property remained in natural hardwoods at this time with 
most of the regions human activity centered within the prairie and the bordering uplands. 

Historic Aerial Review 

Aerial photographs of the project area and surrounding region dating to 1937 and 1961 
were reviewed. Both photographs show that much of the southwestern portion of 
Gainesville during the early and middle part of the 20" century was composed of 
farmland. The 1937 aerial shows that the project area itself was not yet cleared of its 
natural vegetation (Figure 6). However, directly south and east of the property were 
cleared pasture and farm lands, including the current neighborhood directly east of the 
project area's southeastern comer. 

The 1961 aerial shows that the project area at this time was cleared of most of its natural 
vegetation. A few dirt trails are shown crossing into and out of the property and the 
powerline corridor that currently runs east to west through the parcel's northern half is 
also present at this time. There are no defined fence lines surrounding the property as are 
observed around parcels further south and no indications of historic structures are 
observed on the property. SW 20" Avenue was not constructed until after these 
photographs were taken. 










































































